
 

 125 Chubb Ave, Suite 350NC    Lyndhurst, New Jersey 07071  

 
 
 
 
 

UPDATE ON STATUS OF USMX-ILA NEGOTIATIONS 
 
 
 
LYNDHURST, NJ (SEPTEMBER 23, 2024) – FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
“Despite additional attempts by USMX to engage with the ILA and resume bargaining, we have been 
unable to schedule a meeting to continue negotiations on a new Master Contract. We remain 
prepared to bargain at any time, but both sides must come to the table if we are going to reach a 
deal, and there is no indication that the ILA is interested in negotiating at this time. 
  
USMX has received outreach from the Department of Labor, the Federal Mediation & Conciliation 
Service (FMCS), and other federal agencies and we will keep them up-to-date on the status of 
negotiations. We would be open to working with the FMCS, as we have done successfully in the 
past, but that is only possible if both sides agree to mediation. 
  
Our goal remains the same  we want to bargain and avoid a strike, but time is running out if the ILA 
is unwilling to return to the table.”  
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